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Calendar 
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Principal’s Report 
As the end of the school year approaches I wish to thank all the members of 

the school community who have supported Woonona High School in so many 

ways. It has been a highly productive and successful year. Schools get 

measured in many ways. Although I believe that the hallmark of a successful 

school is in its ability to produce happy and well adjusted lifelong learners, I 

am immensely proud of the achievements of this year’s Year 12 students who 

have attained some wonderful results, leading to Woonona High School being 

the highest ranked non-selective high school in the region. This could not 

have happened without the dedication and commitment of our very hard 

working staff who have personalised their teaching to ensure every child had 

the opportunity for success.  

A number of staff will be leaving us this year and I pay tribute to the immense 

contribution made by Mr Rod Landy over the past 23 years in PDHPE, Science 

and Sport, particularly Surfing. Mr Landy’s positive, students centred 

approach will be missed as he retires from the Teaching Service.  

Mrs Sarah Martin has been a Support Unit teacher this year but will be taking up a promotions position as the Assistant 

Principal Learning and Support (APLaS) at Lomandra School in Campbelltown.  We will miss her expertise, particularly around 

teaching Literacy, but know that her new role will enable her expertise to be used to the benefit of a great number of children 

in her area.  

Dr Sarah McKenzie has been relieving as Head Teacher Science for the past two years but has been successful in a Merit 

Selection to be the Head Teacher Science at Keira High School from the beginning of 2019. Dr McKenzie has brought about 

many innovative programs in Science and STEM at the Woonona High School and has raised the profile of the subject, including 

having Ryan Park come into the STEM class to appraise their projects. Our loss is Keira’s gain, and we wish Dr McKenzie the 

best there.  

Mr Michael de Main will be leaving for a secondment position at Five Islands Secondary College for 2019 and Ms Jade Knell will 

be taking Maternity Leave. I wish them both the best for the year.  

This Thursday and Friday I will be in Tokyo signing a Sister School Agreement between Woonona High School and Kitazono High 

School. This will allow for future exchange visits to be made between both of our schools. A Study Tour to Japan has been 

planned for 2021. (it was going to be in 2020 but the Tokyo Olympics have made that impractical) but also two groups will be 

visiting us next year (in March and August) giving students access to wonderful opportunities to become conversant with other 

cultures through the activities and interactions that will be occurring at school.  

May I wish you and your families a wonderfully refreshing break over the Christmas period, spending time with the people that 

mean the most to you.  

The Woonona High School Uniform Shop will be open in  
January for Back to School 2019: 

January 23rd:  8am—12:00 
January 24th: 8am—12:00 

January 29th: 7am—11:00am 
Online orders can be made at www.theschoollocker.com.au 
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Presentation Night 

On Thursday 5 December Woonona High School held its annual Presentation Night to celebrate the achievements of our 

students throughout 2018. 

 It was a fitting celebration with many of our students receiving academic, sporting, community and leadership awards for their 

success in 2018, congratulations to all students.  

Some of our major academic award recipients were: 

Year 11 

Outstanding Achievement 
Phoebe Austin  and  Dux of Year 11     

Excellent Achievement 
Lachlan  Cosier 

Indah  De Rome 

Ella Dunn 

Owen Thomas 

Zara  Sharman 

 

Year 10 

Outstanding Achievement  
Arun  Wanstall and Dux of Year 10 

Excellent Achievement 
Harrison  Dabin 

Thomas  Holliday 

 

Year 9 

Outstanding Achievement 
Jaida Way and Dux of Year 9 

Emma  Guerrieri-Cortesi  

 

Excellent Achievement 
Kiarra  Ali 

Genevieve  Beck 

Grace  Ward 

 

Year 8  

Outstanding Achievement 
Emma  Cleaves and Dux of Year 8 

Excellent Achievement 
Bailey Leadbitter 

Nikki Taylor 

 

Year 7 

Outstanding Achievement 
Georgie  Arnold and Dux of Year 7 

Oneli  Ruberu 
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Other major awards included: 

The A.J Jenkins Award and the Caltex Best All-Rounder Medal:  

                                                                                                      PHOEBE AUSTIN 

The G.M. Doyle Award: BRIDIE NICHOLLS 

The Member for Cunningham Award: ANGUS SMART 

The Reuben F Scarf Award:  ALLEN RUSSELL 

The Australian Defence Force Long Tan Leadership and Teamwork Award:  

                                                                                                    CAITLIN TUCKER 

                                                                                                    HARRISON DABIN 

Sportswoman of the Year: RUBY SARGENT-WILSON 

Combined HS Blues Award: RUBY SARGENT-WILSON (Australian Football) 

South Coast Blues Award: RUBY SARGENT-WILSON (All Round Effort) 

Sportsman of the Year: ANGUS WADDELL 

Premiers Sporting Medal: JADE VAN DUIN 

South Coast Blues Awards: CHELSEA JONES (Swimming) 

                                                 ZARA SHARMAN (Swimming) 

Dragons Medal: COREY SNELSON 

Volunteering and School Service Awards, Principal’s Awards and the Woonona High School Medal were also presented on the 

night. 

Presentation Night 
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Presentation Night 

Excellence  Innovation Success 

The Woonona Community of Schools Awards: 

Russell Vale Public School:  TRAVIS LEE 

Woonona Public School: IMOGEN JAMES 

Woonona East Public School: LEWIS SARGENT-WILSON 

As usual, the audience at our Presentation Night ceremony were treated to some fantastic entertainment from our very 

talented students.  

Year 11 student and 2019 School Captain, Phoebe Austin performed “Evening”, there was an energetic Aerial and Music 

performance entitled “Radioactive” performed by Carla Baker and Bridie Nicholls from Year 10, Tyler Wade (Year 8), Ethan W 

Johnson (Year 11) and aerialist Lola Thompson. Year 7 students Ruby Martin and Koda Way also entertained with their 

performance of “Count On Me”. Thank you to these students for their efforts. 
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As part of the Landscapes and Landforms unit, 7Y discussed threats to the natural environment. Students decided pollution 

was a big issue and wanted to take some small actions to combat a big issue. 

Classroom teacher Miss Walker captured the students on video making a fantastic effort to clean up our school and promoting 

awareness of pollution and our waterways. If you get a chance please visit our Facebook page and take a look at the video. It  

is fantastic to see our students so passionate about their mission and to share their thoughts on the environment and 

pollution. Well done 7Y! 

7Y Clean Up 
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Excellence  Innovation Success 

CAPA Camp 

Our annual CAPA Camp took place on Monday 26 - Wednesday 28 November at Waterslea Conference Centre on the 

Shoalhaven River. A jam packed event with scheduled workshop and rehearsal time throughout each day where students 

learnt up to 5 items including an mass Acapella piece, opening and finale and mass ensemble items for the upcoming Variety 

Night. This years’ theme is WELCOME TO THE JUNGLE and we are all very excited to bring some classic numbers to life. With 

circus, dance, drama, vocals, music and visual art projects, students had the opportunity to trial new skills and enhance their 

advanced skills within these areas.   

Mrs Steele - HT CAPA (relieving) 

This was our first year ever experiencing CAPA camp and we really enjoyed it. We were provided with multiple opportunities to 

take part in everything offered, as well as hanging out with our friends and having fun. We had great food, great 

accommodation and a great view. During our jam time, everyone was able to work on small group items or take part in new 

creative skills such as Circus, Mask-making, Music, Dance, Visual Arts, Photography and Vocals. It was a very enjoyable time for 

all of the students. - Piper M, Tija C and Charli D (Year 7 CAPA) 
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Orientation Day 

Excellence  Innovation Success 

On Tuesday 4 December, Woonona High School held Orientation Day for our Year 7, 2019 students. Firstly students attended 

assembly where they were assigned their classes and Peer Support Leaders for the day. Next off was a guided tour of the 

school with their Peer Support Leaders. Students then enjoyed classes in Mathematics, English, History, Geography, Visual Art, 

Music, TAS and Cooking.  

Orientation Day is the culmination of our intensive CoS transition program that runs throughout the year for Year 6 students 

starting high school the following year. These students have already visited WHS on other occasions to take part in organised 

activities and classes that  allow them to become familiar with our school and their teachers and peers before they start in 

Year 7. 
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Orientation Day 

Excellence  Innovation Success 

The last activity for the day for our new students, was to take part in PE and Peer Support activities in the Hall which included 

making a costume out of newspaper starting with the letter “G” (for Mr Gilbert, their 2019 Year adviser). Students had great 

fun and there were some amazing creations!  

From their beaming smiles all throughout the day it appears the students enjoyed the day and are happy and confident about 

starting here at WHS next year! 
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International Day 

On Wednesday 5 December, Year 10 held “International Day”. This 

was an English initiative in partnership with the HSIE Department.  

As part of their PBL (Project Based Learning) students had to 

choose a country and then conduct research into the social, 

economic and cultural aspects of the nation. Students were then 

asked to design an information booth that would capture all 

aspects of the country. Students went all out with some great 

national costumes, tempting food and informative booths. At lunch 

staff and students from other years were lucky enough to be able 

to sample various cuisines and learn about various countries. Well 

done Year 10! 

Excellence  Innovation Success 
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Last week, Year 9 Peer Support Leaders spent the day at Stanwell Tops Conference Centre and Outdoor Camp, where they took 

part in survivor activities and group challenges. The goal was to push out of their comfort zones, further develop their 

leadership skills in a range of contexts and improve their communication skills with their peers in the lead up to meeting their 

Year 7 2019 peer support buddies. Not only was the day a great success, students had the opportunity to go on the GIANT 

SWING where they were lifted over 18m above ground level and swung out over the cliff edge. A scary, but stunning view of 

the ocean and tree tops!  

Thank you to Ms Cohen, Mrs Steele and Mr Gilbert who assisted on the day. 

Year 9 Peer Support 

Excellence  Innovation Success 
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Year 10 Peer Support Stanwell Tops 

On Monday and Tuesday 10th and 11th December ,Year 10 students took part in the annual Leadership Hike to Stanwell Tops. 

The group caught the train to Heathcote before taking the Karloo walking track to Karloo pools, which is a popular swimming 

and picnic spot. The track offers fantastic views of the surrounding bushland and rock outcrops. 

From here the group followed the Uloola track to Kingfisher pools where they camped overnight.  The Uloola walking track is a 

long but picturesque walk through the waterfalls, wildflowers and sandstone formations of Royal National Park. After their 

overnight stay the group continued on their hike looping back to Heathcote, all in all completing an approximately 22km hike. 

Mr Mucci (accompanying teacher) said that the hike was tough and strenuous and that he was proud of how the students took 

on the challenge. The hike is an exercise in leadership and team bonding and is an integral part of the Peer Support program at 

Woonona High School. 
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“Crafty Plants” 

Excellence  Innovation Success 

One of the many end of year activities that was held this week was 

“Crafty Plants”.  

It was a beautiful day and students enjoyed being out in the shade 

painting and decorating their pots before filling with succulents.  

The succulents were supplied by Ms King from her very own garden (she 

does admit to being somewhat smitten with the plants) and the resulting 

projects looked fantastic! 



 16 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Excellence  Innovation Success 

Congratulations to Year 10 on their Work Experience placements in 2018. 

They were butchers, bakers and almost everything except candlestick 

makers. This year over 97 per cent of Year Ten students have participated in 

Work Experience. During Week 7 students experienced the daily lives of 

nurses, engineers and teachers as well fitters, carpenters, electricians and 

plumbers. They were also designers, merchants, marketers and baristas and 

many more than space permits naming. 

An eclectic and adventurous cohort of Year 10 students sought Work 

Experience placements of real interest in order to help them prepare for life 

post HSC. And boy, did they do well. Employers in all categories of 

employment were lavish with praise for the performance of our students. 

Many saying that they would be happy to take Woonona High School 

students at any time. 

Some students discovered that the job they believed they were well suited 

for was really not for them. This is another benefit of Work Experience; it 

helps students to know themselves better and make more informed decisions 

regarding their futures. Unless you have a ‘go’ you will never know what you 

may be cut out for. 

Thank you to all Year 10 teachers that took the time to supervise students on 

Work Experience as well as administrative and executive staff for all their 

support in making Work Experience happen for Year 10. 

Especially large thank you to all host employers that gave Year 10 students 

an opportunity to undergo Work Experience, it would not happen without 

your cooperation. 

Mr Chamberlain Careers Adviser 



 17 

Congratulations Ruby! 

Building on her success from the South Coast Sporting 

Blues awards, Ruby Sargent-Wilson has been awarded a 

very prestigious NSW Combined High Schools sporting Blue 

for Australian Football. Ruby is the first female recipient of 

a football Blue, and joins other illustrious Blues recipients 

such as Mark Waugh (cricket) and Steve Waugh (soccer, 

cricket).  

At the very swanky ceremony at the Homebush Bay ANZ 

Stadium, the audience heard from Olympian Jessica Fox, 

one of the most successful ever Australian athletes, and a 

former Blaxland High School student. Ruby was fortunate 

enough to be able to chat with Jessica following the 

ceremony and hear of her rigorous training regime.  

Ruby was also recognised for: 

 Representing South Coast SSA in Australian football, 

netball and touch football. 

 Under 15 years NSWCHSSA Greater Sydney team 

member. 

 Under 15 years “All Australia” merit team and was 

awarded the Helen “Squizz” Taylor girls “Player of 

the Year” at the Nationals. 

A remarkable achievement by Ruby, congratulations! 
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Congratulations to Elizabeth Apter and Layla Ryan, both of year 8, for successfully auditioning into the State Dance Ensemble. 

After making it through to the call back audition, they both attended a second workshop last Friday, alongside 40 students 

from around the region and were selected in the top tier. They will be attending weekly classes in Sydney, which are organised 

through the NSW Arts Units and have the exciting opportunity to work with leading choreographers and teachers throughout 

2019. With opportunities to perform in the Sydney Regional Dance Festival, State Dance Festival and Schools Spectacular, we 

just know they will have an incredible time. An amazing achievement of both their persistence and dedication towards dance. 

Well done Elizabeth and Layla! 

Mrs Steele - Dance Teacher                    

State Dance Ensemble 

                                                     Elizabeth Apter                                                           Layla Ryan 

Illawarra Mercury “Design an Ad” 
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Excellence  Innovation Success 

At Assembly This Week 
At last week’s formal Stage 4 assembly the presentation of medals for the South Coast team awards for 2018 were made. The 

following students received medals for South Coast representation in various sports: 

Water polo—Jade Timbrell and Billy Sargent-Wilson 

Softball—Ben Luyten and Thom Davis 

Cricket—Connor Gray 

Athletics—Max Timbrell, Amy Joy, Jarryd Arnold, Dean Brackenridge. 

Congratulations to all these students. 

This week at assembly, History Competition awards were 

presented. Ms Pickering (HT HSIE Relieving) presented the 

following Year 8 students with awards for their efforts: Holly 

Sargent, Madeleine Saxby and Logan Fitzgibbon. Well done to 

these students.  
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Excellence  Innovation Success 

Hospitality News      

This week our Hospitality class made chocolate mouse 

with chocolate soil.  

Popular Hospitality teacher Mr De Main was also 

snapped enjoying a sausage sizzle with his senior class 

members. Mr De Main will  taking leave next year to 

join Five Islands College for twelve months. He will join 

them in the role of “Big Picture Adviser”. 

Good luck Mr De Main on your new adventure. 
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Excellence  Innovation Success 

Well done Lachlan! 

Christmas Giving Tree 

Great Achievement Lachlan! 

Year 7 student Lachlan Haining competed in 

the Athletics NSW state track relay 

championships on Saturday 24 November and 

his team won a bronze medal in the 4x 1500m.  

Great effort Lachlan! 

A big thank you to all the families that donated to our 

Christmas Giving Tree.   

Once again this year our SRC had asked for donations of 

tinned food, non perishable food items or a toy for our 

Christmas drive and it was heart warming to see  that our 

school community gave generously again this year. 

Donations will be delivered to the Wollongong Emergency 

Family Housing Centre / Homeless Hub. 

Thank you from your SRC. 



 22 

Excellence  Innovation Success 
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Excellence  Innovation Success 

Term Calendar 

30/01/2019 Year 7, 11, 12 students return 

31/01/2019 Year 8, 9, 10 students return 

4/02/2019 UOW Discovery Day (Yr 12) 

5/02/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition 

7/02/2019 Year 8, 9, 10, 11 SRC elections  

8/02/2019 Peer Support - Period 1 

8/02/2019 Year 8, 9, 10, 11 SRC elections  

11/02/2019 On Stage Performance   

12/02/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition 

14/02/2019 Swimming Carnival 

14/02/2019 Year 11 - HSC Bootcamp 

15/02/2019 Peer Support  

18/02/2019 Year 7 Meet the Teacher 

19/02/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition  

21/02/2019 Year 8 Future Me Workshops (J Chamberlain) 

22/02/2019 Peer Support  

22/02/2019 Year 7 SRC elections  

25/02/2019 Elevate Year 10 Study Sessions 

26/02/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition  

26/02/2019 Zone Swimming Carnival - Corrimal Pool 

1/03/2019 Peer Support  

5/03/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition  

6/03/2019 Year 8 Camp 

7/03/2019 Year 8 Camp 

8/03/2019 Year 8 Camp 

8/03/2019 Peer Support  

12/03/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition 

12/03/2019 Year 7 immunisation 

12/03/2019 Regional Swimming Carnival 

14/03/2019 Selective High Schools Placement Testing 

15/03/2019 Peer Support  

15/03/2019  World's Greatest Shave 

19/03/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition 

19/03/2019 Year 12 Raising Achievement and PTN 

21/03/2019 IST/IPT Big Day In UTS  

22/03/2019 Peer Support  

26/03/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition  

26/03/2019 Zone Swimming Carnival 

27/03/2019 Cross Country 

29/03/2019 Peer Support  

2/04/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition 

7/04/2019 CHS Swimming 

8/04/2019 CHS Swimming 

9/04/2019 Year 9: Rebound Nutrition  

9/04/2019 CHS Swimming 
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Excellence  Innovation Success 
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Warrigal is once again proudly supporting the Australia Day WALK-RUN-ROLL event and invite you to be part of our team! 

Enjoy a picture perfect 4km walk around the beautiful Wollongong Harbour. Get fit, have fun and enjoy time with family and 

friends. You'll also meet some of our inspiring people and support the awesome work of our charity partner - The Flagstaff 

Group! This is a pram & wheelchair friendly event. Everyone who registers will receive a free T-Shirt, Hat & other good-

ies....win! Join us - registrations are now open  
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